

**STUDENT GOVERNMENT
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
February 27th, 2020
Called to Order: 9:01 P.M.**

Preliminary Items

- a. Roll Call

Auxiliary Reports

- a. Speaker of the Student Senate
 - i. Election administration begins on March 1.
- b. Academic Affairs Co-Chairship
 - i. Closing nominations for the Educator of the Year on Sunday, deciding on finalists on Tuesday (8-10 finalists at most).
 - ii. Resolution course this Sunday about course inactivation.
- c. Diversity Committee Chair
 - i. We have been doing a lot of Diversity Week advertising.
 - ii. Sent out a lot of emails targeting specific faculty members who can share info and offer extra credit for attendance, as well as specific organizations.
 - iii. I need help with filling tabling; if you have ideas for organizations to reach out to.
 - iv. Sign up for Unity Dinner.
 - v. Meeting with Dr. Millot and Brad for the Bias Incident Reporting Team.
 - vi. Lizzie pushed back her RHA meeting until tomorrow.
 - vii. Trying to set a meeting with Janna.
- d. Environmental Affairs Chair
 - i. Panel during Earth Week; confirmation from all of the speakers have been received.
 - ii. Labyrinth quote is finally in: \$3,800.
 - 1. We will not have to put it out for a bid.
 - 2. Maybe starting promotion once we have a timeline?
- e. External Affairs Chair
 - i. We did not meet today because we are working on individual projects and some of us are sick.
 - ii. Luke is helping with the census; the Census Committee wants to do tabling to make students aware so he and another student have decided some dates: March 18th/19th/24th/25th and from 10-3.
 - 1. One of those dates is Truman at the Capitol.
 - 2. We need to have one Student Government member there at all time since we are sponsoring the table.
 - iii. Sign up for Hope's Kitchen.
- f. Health, Wellness, and Safety Committee Chair
 - i. Wellness week has everything just about nailed down.
 - 1. Working with Laura about some things.
 - 2. Meeting with Jesse on Monday for advertisement.
 - ii. Money motion coming this Sunday.
 - iii. Committee meeting today
 - 1. Tori met with Lana in Ryle and she brought up a lot of concerns and suggestions with facilities and problems.
 - 2. Doug will be meeting with Willie Nelson.
- g. Purple Friday Subcommittee Chair
 - i. Committee meeting tomorrow
 - 1. Talking about the March event
 - 2. Hoping to have a large money motion on Sunday (we are budgeting \$125)
 - 3. Theme to be 'Stay Golden/Irish'

- h.** PR Director
 - i. Up 310% on Facebook post reach, 13% new page likes - we are meeting targets.
- i.** Student Affairs Chair
 - i. Productive meeting and a meeting with Laura
 - 1. Talked about Picnic tables; emailed Laurie Shook and her, Laura and I will be meeting on the quad to gauge space.
 - 2. Contact info for kettle corn has been secured.
 - 3. Working on reservations of rooms for Student Appreciation Week.
 - 4. SA week happening during Greek Week and Laura gave me a contact for a possible collaboration project on the last day.
 - ii. If we get printed copies of the maps to the Physical Plant, we are allowed to replace them in the buildings. Laura is going to help with the printing. We can also get them on the website.
- j.** Vision Doc Ad Hoc Committee Chair
 - i. We met Tuesday.
 - 1. Meeting set up with Tim Barkas next Tuesday; talking about the themes for the posters and will be setting up a meeting with Publications (hopefully to have it in before Spring Break).
 - 2. I need to finish the External Affairs section.
- k.** Women's Leadership Conference Committee Chair
 - i. N.A.

Executive Reports

- a.** Treasurer
 - i. Appropriations did not meet today, we will meet next week on Monday.
 - 1. We are expecting a heavy slate after Spring Break.
- b.** Secretary
 - i. No report.
- c.** President and Vice President of the Student Association
 - i. All school email blurbs are due Monday at 11:30 A.M.
 - ii. We have 6 general body meetings left, including transition meeting.
 - iii. We had Faculty Senate today.
 - 1. Our HIE Bill passed.
 - 2. We will have a bigger report on Sunday.
 - 3. The committee reported findings on the Civics Exam, and now UGC is in charge of this test requirement and all that information will go to them.
 - iv. We met with Dr. Thomas and Janna.
 - 1. Talked a lot about the University Pandemic plan since the CDC has announced a report regarding the Coronavirus.
 - 2. We talked about emphasizing Laurie Millot at a resource for international students in case they are the target of discrimination.

Adjourned: 9:3 P.M.